
 

 

Dear Student 

We are pleased that you have chosen to come to Unicamp as an exchange/visiting student!  

The first thing you will need to do is to apply online at www.internationaloffice.unicamp.br/sao. In order to 

complete your application, you will need to upload the following documents:  

 A headshot (.jpg or .png), which will later be used for you student ID  

 The ID page of your passport (and CPF, if you are a Brazilian citizen) 

 Certificate of enrollment at your home institution 

 A recommendation letter (if you are from a non-partner University) 

 A nomination letter (from a partner University) 

 A Portuguese proficiency test (optional) 

You should sign up using a valid e-mail address – this is how we will get in touch with you in the future. Also, 

you need to fill all required fields in order to submit your application. Only then we will receive your 

application and be able to use your information in order to properly enroll you (if accepted). Keep in mind 

that if you do not finish your application and submit it properly, it will NOT be considered.  

Your study plan should include the classes offered on the semester you plan on coming to study at Unicamp. 

If the class schedule for that semester is not yet available, you should choose classes from the list available 

for the same semester of the previsous academic year. You will find the lists here:  

 Graduate - http://www.dac.unicamp.br/portal/pos/horarios/ 

 Undergraduate - http://www.dac.unicamp.br/portal/grad/horarios/ 

Regarding the Portuguese for Foreigners class, they are free of charge and offered as a class that lasts the 

whole semester. However, in order to enroll, you will need to arrive at Unicamp in time to take the 

placement test – an interview that is offered prior to the beginning of classes.  

If you do have any questions about the application system or about the application process, please write to 

mobilidade_estudantil@reitoria.unicamp.br 
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